










August 30, 2022 
Special Meeting 

with Waste Management to see if they could serve as a contractor under an 

emergency contract basis but that there was not a firm plan B. 

Councilor Gore told Ms. Hynes that she wanted to end the contract with CVWMA 

due to poor customer service; poor customer communication and a lack of 

communication between CVWMA and the City of Hopewell. Councilor Gore 

stated that she understood Meridian Waste's frustration with CVWMA because 

City Council previously asked for a house count and was never provided with the 

data. Councilor Gore then asked if performance indicators with CVWMA and 

Meridian could be placed in the previously endorsed contract. 

The Interim City Manager and the City Attorney noted that the contract had been 

previously signed by the former City Manager. However, performance indicators 

could be made a part of a revised agreement if CVWMA would agree to 

renegotiate the contract. 

Kim Hynes agreed to review the contractual terms again with the City of 

Hopewell. 

Councilor Pelham questioned why Hopewell should continue to pay for non­

performance. She noted that residents are paying .15 cents per household per 

month for poor customer service. She asked why citizens should pay for an 

increase in service where there has not been an increase in the performance of 

customer services from CVWMA and trash collection failures from Meridian 

Waste. 

Kim Hynes replied that CVWMA penalized Meridian Waste for trash collection 

failures. Councilor Pelham asked for specific figures of penalties issued by 

CVWMA against Meridian Waste. Kim Hynes did not have that information but 

would provide the information at a later date. Councilor Pelham also asked what 

was the final figure that CVWMA paid to Meridian for the additional homes 

Councilor Gore and Vice-Mayor Partin acknowledged that the best thing would 

be for CVWMA to meet with the Interim City Manager and the City Att01ney to 

revise the contract to include performance indicators.  Afterwards council 

provided a consensus to give the Interim City Manager, Dr. Manker to 

permission to move forward with the agreement with the performance 

indicators discussed. 
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